
 

 

 

 

TO:  Mayor Robinson and City Council 

 

FROM:  Jeffrey L. McCormick, Chief of Police 

 

SUBJECT:  MOA Enhanced Floodwarning System Cooperative Agreement 

 

DATE:  December 12, 2017 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The City is currently part of the Enhanced Floodwarning System Cooperative Agreement 

with State and Federal Agencies.  The current Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) was 

signed in May of 2000.  As part of that agreement under Section 2 b and 2c the City was 

to provide a phone line to two river gages located on the little Cannon River and pay the 

associated charges.  I received notice that one of the lines was not working, but I was also 

informed that the gage locations are connected by satellite and if we wanted to 

discontinue the phone lines connection that option was a decision for the City to make. 

 

I asked our finance to determine the monthly cost of these phone lines, which is $62.13.  

Since 2000 when the information was obtained by calling the gage and listening to a 

reading the State and Federal program have changed to satellite connected and internet 

based interfaces for these gages.  That type of connection provides significantly more 

information than just the few hours of reading provided with the phone line. 

 

The City is involved with the USGS Streamgage Network in the Cannon River Basin has 

resulted in the placement of a gage in the 9th Street bridge about five years ago.  The 

installation was paid for by Dakota County, however that agreement is up for renewal 

and the USGS is seeking support for the City to fund the ongoing cost of the gage.  I feel 

that the value of this gage is significate and see an opportunity for the City to express its 

support in a financial manner without any additional cost. 

 

I recommend that the City discontinue the phone lines and have the current MOS 

modified to remove the requirements under Section 2b and 2c.  I also recommend that the 

City dedicate the money that would have been spent on phone line towards the USGS 

gage on the 9th Street Bridge. 

 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 

 

Request a motion and approval discontinue the Little Cannon River gages phone lines 

and seek modification to the MOA Enhanced Floodwarning System Cooperative 

Agreement to remove provisions 2b and 2c, and to direct the saving of that towards the 

USGS gage on 9th Street Bridge. 

 










